
  

 

 

16 March 2018 

 

Antony Andrews 

Emails: fyi-request-7346-9d3e1203@requests.fyi.org.nz 
 

 

 

Dear Antony 

 

Official information request W18-177 

I refer to your official information request dated 287 February 2018.   

Request: 

The Schedule 3: DHB Provider Arm Financial Performance report you provided to Ministry of Health  for 
financial year 2012 shows that year-to-date expenditure for 'Allied Health Personnel' reduced from $5293 
($'000) in May 2012 to $4604 ($'000) in June 2012. In other words, the expenditure on in-house Allied Health 
Personnel for June 2012 was a credit of $689 ($'000). 
 
I am finding it hard to understand this amount. Year to date expenditure for staff (in-house particularly) is 
meant to increase rather than decrease. Please provide clear clarification on this as requested below: 
 

1. What transaction (amount) was added or subtracted that made this transaction a credit for the 
month of June 2012. 

2. If this amount was adjusted with some income, clearly please break down what the actual amount of 
expenditure was for this group before any adjustment and the amount of adjustment added. Please 
name the type of adjustment. 

3. If there was any error in this reporting during the time you submitted this data to MOH, please 
provide the correct amount for the whole financial year i.e., from June 2011 to July 2012 (month by 
month) for this particular labour group. 

 

Response: 

The information you have requested is below.  

The drop in Allied staff is due to the sale of the ambulance service. On 29 February 2012 the Wairarapa 

District Health Board, in conjunction with the Ministry of Health, entered into an agreement with Wellington 

Free Ambulance for the sale of the ambulance service. This transfer was completed on 1 March 2012. 

Please see page 94 of Wairarapa District Health Board’s annual report 2012.  
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Wairarapa DHB | 06 946 9800 | PO Box 96, Blair Street, Masterton 5840 

 

http://www.wairarapa.dhb.org.nz/news-and-publications/reports-and-publications/annual-

report/wairarapa-dhb-annual-report-2012.pdf 

Please note that this response, or an edited version of this response, may be published on the Wairarapa 

District Health Board website. 

If you wish to discuss this response with us, please feel free to contact: 

Caroline van Deventer 

Communications Administrator 

Email: caroline.vanDeventer@wairarapa.dhb.org.nz 

Ph: 06 946 9800, ext 5840 

 

 

Yours sincerely  

 

 

 
 

 

 

Adri Isbister 

Chief Executive 
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